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A meeting of Ulceby Parish Council was held on Monday 19th August 2019 at 

7.00pm in The Village Hall. 

 

PRESENT :     Cllr Mrs Macefield – Chairman, 

                        ,Cllr Mrs Smith,Cllr L Burdin, Cllr Mrs Hulatt, Cllr M Birtle.    

                         Cllr B Jeffery, Cllr M Berney 

IN ATTENDANCE : Cllr D Wells, Mrs K Pickering(Clerk), 4 members of the public  

 

PUBLIC FORUM 

Three members of the public advised the parish council on the following matters: 

a) Hallcroft to Church Lane – overgrown nettles which need strimming/cutting back 

b) The bus stop area and the war memorial – over grown hedge infringing this area 

c) The seat on Church lane will need removing due to the impending development 

work. Clerk to ask Keigar Homes if they will remove and resite at Carr Road junction 

near the notice board, 

d) The benches and War memorial need painting – this will be an agenda item to 

discuss next month. 

e) All the footpaths around the village are overgrown and need scraping back. 

f) There is a very bad foul sewerage smell on Abbey Road – Cllr Burdin has been 

dealing with Anglian Water over this matter and will continue to do so until the 

problem is resolved. Clerk to write to Anglian Water to reiterate the problem. 

g) Abbey Road still needs resurfacing – Anglian Water advise they have no major 

works planned and therefore the road could be resurfaced.  

h) The road markings at the school still haven't been done – construction work is 

taking place along Church lane which may have delayed this work being undertaken 

by N.L.C.  

i) Fly-tipping in the alleyway behind properties on Station Road . The alley/fortyfoot 

belongs to ONGO – clerk to report the flytipping in this area. 

 

1 .APOLOGIES : Cllr A Ogden, Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden,  Cllr C Rowland,  

                               Cllr A Reeve, Cllr P Clark and Cllr R Hannigan 

                                      

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON THE AGENDA ITEMS 

    Clerk: Mrs K Pickering – Item 6(a) 

 

3.  ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH 

     COUNCILMEETING HELD ON 17th JUNE amd 15th JULY 2019. 

     IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes of the  parish council  meetings held on   

     17th June and 15th July 2019 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the  

     Chairman. 

                                                                                                                       

4.  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

     MEETING  HELD ON 17th JUNE 2019 . 
  a) Name Plate signs – Church Lane and Model Farm – ordered. 
  b) Public Footpaths – cutting and maintenance – Clerk has spoken to Colin  
      Wilkinson and has checked the various public footpaths in the village. N.L.C have  
      acknowledged that they have been very late in cutting the paths – most now  
      appear to be cut well enough to be passable apart from the path at Vale Farm.  
      Clerk to continue to discuss the public footpaths with Colin Wilkinson including  
      the repairs/maintenance of the path leading from West End Road to the Church. 
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  c) Overgrown Hedge – Spruce lane – this has been cut back. 
  d) Community Speed watch initiative – Ulceby have not been guaranteed a place    
       on this scheme as yet – it will depend if suitable locations – which do not  
       interfere with the Safer Roads Humber enforcement site on A1077 West End  
       Road – can be found. The clerk has sent through the following locations for  
       consideration – Martins Road/James Place on Station Road and Brocklesby Road.   
       If it is thought that the operation of the community speed watch would detract  
       from the enforcement operation of Safer Roads Humber then it won't be allowed.  
       However the above locations are being considered. 
       In preparation for a successful outcome of the above the clerk asked for   
       volunteers to be considered to be trained for this scheme in readiness for Ulceby  
       being accepted. There is an Ulceby road safety group meeting with N.L.C  
       scheduled for 13/9/19 and this will be an agenda item for discussion. 
                                                     
5. ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED AS AGENDA ITEMS AT NEXT MONTHS    

    PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, RAISED WITHIN THE PUBLIC FORUM   

    SECTION OF THE MEETING -   No matters raised 

                                                                                                                                                                                            

6. PLANNING 

    Opportunity for one person from each side (members of the public) to state  

     within three minutes objections/support of contested application. 
    a) PA/2019/1120 – Planning permission to convert barn and erect a single storey  
       extension to create 2 dwellings (including demolition of existing crew yard roof)   
       – Barn north of Southam Barns, Brocklesby Road, Ulceby. 
       IT WAS RESOLVED to SUPPORT this planning application  
   b) PA/2019/1156 – Planning application to vary condition 3 of PA/2019/759 namely  
       increase the construction and site clearance working hours – Land off Thornton  
       lane, Ulceby. 
       IT WAS RESOLVED to report NO OBJECTIONS OR COMMENTS. 
  c) PA/2019/1253 – Outline planning permission to erect a detached dwelling with 
      all matters reserved for subsequent approval – Land rear of Tythe Cottage, West  
      End Road, Ulceby. 
      IT WAS RESOLVED to OBJECT to this planning application due to highway  
      safety concerns – the access being in close proximity to a junction. 
  d) S106 payments – to agree projects for Ulceby Parish – to be submitted to N.L.C 
      planning department - which may benefit from any future S106 payments.  
      Suggestions of a walking track and outdoor gym equipment were raised. There  
      was also a discussion regarding better use of the old clinic building situated within  
      the school grounds however it was recognised that there may be a safeguarding  
      issue associated with the use of this building. This matter will be discussed again  
      at the next pc meeting.  
                                                                                                                                        
7. FINANCE 

a)                  PAYEE                            CHEQUE NO                AMOUNT     

 1     K E Pickering                                         1590                           268.42        

        salary August                                               

 2     K E Pickering – Admin                          1591                             26.17                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

        Stationery –  13.14 

        Stamps – 13.03 

 3.    Barton Mowing Services                        1592                           378.00 

 4.    Nettleton Mowing and Maintenance      1593                           890.00 

 5.    S Hulatt – Newsletter printing                1594                           251.00 

6.    S Hulatt – Newsletter printing                1595                           289.00 
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   INCOME RECEIVED:  Summary 1st April – 10th August 2019: 

   HMRC VAT rebate - £715.74, Precept - £16,192.00, Link advertising - £330.00                                                 

   IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to authorise payment of the above accounts. 

 b) To receive the income and expenditure to date and note any variances to budget    

     circulated prior to the meeting.     
 
8. POLICE MATTERS: 

• NATS meeting – No report to receive. 

• New Police matters – There is an off road motorbike continually driving 

along Station Road. 

 

9. NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL MATTERS 

•  Reports from N.L.C representatives – Cllr Wells advised the meeting he will 

chase up the outstanding school road markings and believes that Abbey road is 

scheduled to be resurfaced after all the Anglian Water works have been 

completed. Cllr Wells also advised the meeting that he felt that the Barton / 

Barrow bypass would go ahead. 
• A180 Road closure/diversion route for A180 /village weight limit- S Smith 

provided information from Highways England on their findings/results of the 
consultation with N.L.C, N.E.L.C and Humberside Police on the review of the 
diversional route for unplanned events (DRUE) which currently goes through 
Ulceby when the A180 is closed. Unfortunately Humberside Police and 
Highways England's operations manager don't support a change to the DRUE 
and believe that the route through Ulceby is the most appropriate route. 
Therefore Highways England will not be pursuing an alternative route. 

S Smith advised the meeting that he feels that N.L.C should revisit this matter as the 
safety aspects of the residents of Ulceby have not been taken into consideration and 
no consultation has been taken with Ulceby residents or the Ulceby road safety group 
which would have informed Highways England of the many 'near miss' accidents, the 
pollution, damage to properties and environmental concerns associated with the 
DRUE through Ulceby. The fact that 2 HGV's cannot actually pass side by side at one 
section of the village has also not been taken into consideration. 
The meeting agreed that if Highways England had agreed to send half the diverted 
traffic through Ulceby and half through the Habrough route this would have alleviated 
the problem in Ulceby considerably and would have been an acceptable compromise. 
This would have also allowed emergency vehicles to access the village when a DRUE 
was instigated. The clerk was asked to request a copy of the risk assessment 
indicating how emergency vehicles will access Ulceby during a diversion period.  The 
clerk was asked to write to Highways England – advising that the reasons for not 
diverting traffic through Habrough are noted – but request that they give further 
consideration to splitting the traffic along the two routes as indicated above. Ulceby 
residents strongly feel that Ulceby should not take all the hardship and risk from 
excess traffic when s DRUE id instigated – the load should be shared.The clerk was 
also asked to try and obtain a set of minutes relating to the DRUE review which 
would provide the information as to why Humberside Police and N.L.C believe that 
the correct diversion route is through Ulceby. 
Cllr Hannigan has agreed to meet with Humberside Police to try and get a Police 
presence in the village when these diversions are taking place to help the flow of 
trafic through the village.  

• New N.L.C matters: No new matters to report. 
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10. CORRESPONDENCE    



• VANL – training course diary 

•  Rural Services Network – information  

•  Wayne Goodwin – Community Speed watch Coordinator – update, 

• Email from resident regarding Network rail crossing closures. 

• Singleton Birch – Local liaison meeting – 10/9/19 – 10.30am 

• Countryside Voice magazine 

• CPRE – Best kept Village competition results 

• HWRA – Voluntary Car Service information 

• Email resident regarding possibilities for N.L.C owned field on Station Road. 

 

                                                 

11.  ENVIRONMENTAL AND VILLAGE ISSUES 

   a) New matters to report: A resident has contacted Ward Councillors, North 

Lincolnshire Council and the parish council about the possibility of turning the N.L.C 

owned field on Station Road into a wild flower meadow. Cllr Hannigan has made 

enquiries with N.L.C about their intentions for this field and N.L.C have indicated 

that this field is to be included in the land for development proposal which comes out 

for consultation in September. Cllr Hannigan indicated that he would support the 

proposal for this field to be a wild flower meadow. It was also suggested that this field 

could be a recreational field for the village incorporating the wild flower meadow but 

also housing for example the adult gym equipment which a number of residents have 

expressed a desire for. 

Cllr Hulatt indicated that the Post Box – sitauted in the lay-by – looks shabby – the 

meeting was informed that it is due to be painted in 2020. 

The clerk was asked to make enquiries if a new post box could be situated adjacent 

the shop on the corner of Church lane – where the seat and salt bin is situated. 

It was reported that many curbsides – particularly Brocklesby Road, have an 

abundance of weed growth. Clerk to report to N.L.C. 
 
12.AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTHS MEETING  

      

13.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING :  Monday 16th September 2019 

                                 

 

                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


